DRAFT                                       BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, November 6, 2013
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Open Discussion
The Beautification Committee presented the first Traffic Island Awards to the following: 

· Joseph Ford / Business Sponsor- Jared Raymond Square & Walnut Road

· Charlie Delloiacono / Landscaper Sponsor-Jennifer Harris Square & Forbes Square.

· Thomas Smith /Individual / Neighbor Sponsor-Atlantic Avenue-center strip.

Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator presented the Financial Forecast for the Town of Swampscott 2015-2019.
New & Old Business:
Selectman Greenfield spoke on Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 140 / 131L-Firearm Registration & Laws. Selectman Greenfield asked if the Board and or Town would support the police to enforce this Law.

Selectman Kessler suggested to have Town Council and Chief Madigan meet on the subject and report back to the Board. 

Selectman Strauss asked that Town Council be contacted for clarification on the above law.

Selectman Sullivan requested that Town Council write draft language on clarifying the law and enforcement of the law. 

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve invoice for Kopleman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $9,131.00, for services through September 30, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve an invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, LLP in the amount of $4,257.92, Phillips Beach, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from October 10, 2013 and November 1, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from the Chabad House for a family fun 5K road race to be held on Sunday, December 1, 2013 starting at 10AM, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to request the Department of Revenue conduct a consolidation and implementation study of General Government and School Department services for financial management, information technology, facility management and human resources, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the sale of the Town owned property located at 837 Humphrey Street (commonly known as the former Temple property) to Atlantic Crossing, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.  
 Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Cultural Council Grants

· Regionalization Grants –Capital Improvement Committee. 

· Park Grant notification will not be heard until late November and or early December. 
· Road Race Guidelines and application on line in the future. 
· Forest Avenue / Sports programming and lights.
· Open meeting for all residents for discussion on the Machon School on November 25, 2013 at the Swampscott High School at 7PM.
· Dog Park meeting with the Historical Commission is going forward. 
· Paving plan is on the Town’s website / Procuring with the City of Salem. 
· Maintenance plan in place for the HP unit at the High School. 
· Maintenance plan for Jackson Park.
· Environmental Concerns at the Train Station. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Kessler spoke on the kayaks on the beach that now have been removed including the racks. Selectman Kessler stated the prams also have to be removed from the beach.  Selectman Kessler spoke on health concerns regarding the Turf Field and takes offense to the Board of Health’s opinion regarding crumb rubber. Selectman Kessler stated he believes nothing will satisfiy all members of the Board of Health as it relates to the Turf Field. Selectman Kessler spoke on his attendance at a Veterans Memorial Service at the Solimine Funeral Home. 
Selectman Strauss spoke on the recent response from the Board of Health on the turf Fields and believes there is no health concerns as stated by the Board of Health.
Selectman Greenfield spoke on OPEP / Bill H59 Reform / encouraged everyone to call their State Representatives and State Senate. 
Selectman Sullivan congratulated former Town Planner, Pete Kane, Thomas Younger, Town Administrator and Brian Szekely, Town Planner for their work on creating the first permitting guidebook. Selectman Sullivan reminded all residents that the Veterans Day Celebration is to take place on Monday, November 11, 2013 at 11AM
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 8:45PM seconded by Selectman Kessler.   
True Attest:
Maureen Shultz Administrative Assistant 

